
International Journal of Celiac Disease, 2013, Vol. 1, No. 1, 8-8 
Available online at http://pubs.sciepub.com/ijcd/1/1/4 
© Science and Education Publishing 
DOI:10.12691/ijcd-1-1-4 

Screening for Coeliac Disease: Are We Good at It? 
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Coeliac disease (CD) is an immune reaction to gluten in 

genetically predisposed subjects. CD is likely to affect 
approximately 1% of the population of England [1]. The 
age of presentation is influenced by the age of 
introduction of gluten into the diet. CD may present as a 
large variety of non-specific signs and symptoms. 
Children with CD may experience unexplained poor 
growth following the introduction of gluten, delay puberty, 
abnormal stools and constipation. General irritability, 
chronic abdominal pain, abnormal liver biochemistry, 
abdominal distension and buttock wasting have been 
reported. CD should be considered in children presented 
with iron deficiency anaemia, growth failure with or 
without gastrointestinal symptoms. Patients with CD may 
experience low bone mineral density [2], but similar 
health-related quality of life as their peers without CD [3]. 
However individuals with CD may exhibit no symptoms. 
Certain individuals are at an increased risk; such as 
patients with type 1 diabetes mellitus, Down’s syndrome 
and Turner’s syndrome, for example, and presymptomatic 
screening is advised [4]. 

Diagnosis can be confirmed by flat mucosa on jejunal 
biopsy followed by the resolution of symptoms and catch 
up growth upon gluten withdrawal. Diagnostic serological 
tests have been developed. These’s include IgA anti-tissue 
transglutaminase (IgA-tTG) and antiendomysium 
antibody (EMA) values. It is important to measure serum 
IgA level and IgG-tTG values should be considered in 
those with low IgA levels. In previous study, biopsy-
proven CD and positive EMA were reported in 60% of 
those with elevated IgA-tTG levels above the reference 
range, whereas biopsy-proven CD was reported in all 

patients with positive EMA [5]. European Society for 
Paediatric Gastroenterology, Hepatology and Nutrition 
working group suggested that typing for HLA-DQ2 and 
HLA-DQ8 can be helpful where there is uncertain 
diagnosis of CD; such as cases with negative CD 
antibodies and mild changes on biopsy or with strong 
clinical suspicion, highly specific CD antibodies and 
biopsies are not going to be performed, for example [4]. 
Monitoring for CD is required in children with 
unexplained poor growth, delayed puberty or unexplained 
gastrointestinal symptoms and screening in asymptomatic 
individuals who are at an increased risk is advised. 
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